From: Allen Rollings
Sent: 25 October 2013 13:08
To: geoffrey.arnold@oxfordshire.gov.uk
Cc: Office; Judith Norris; 'brenda marven'; 'robingrimston'; 'Peter Boycott'
Subject: Swalcliffe Equestrian Site

Dear Geoffrey,

Further to my email yesterday in which I attached my critique and traffic counts, I have made a file note of our conversation on the telephone for future use and referred the matter to our Planning Consultant.

My critique is based on the fact that there is NO lawful use of the site other than agriculture and therefore all the trips to the site whether retrospective or not, are within the 28day use category or unlawful. Whereas you appear to have based your comments on the fact that there is an existing lawful use for equestrian training at the site and your day to day calculations are assuming only additional traffic resulting from the all- weather facilities.

I would very much like you to contact the Planning Officer to clarify this issue as, if our Planning Consultant is correct, you should change your response to view the site as a start-up facility, which of course you have already acknowledged is served by unsuitable roads.

Please let me know your views on the above.

Regards,

Allen Rollings BSc(Hons) C.Eng MICE MCIHT

